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Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Standards Review Subcommittee (SRS) and Interested Industry Parties

FROM: 
Caroline Trum, Director, Wholesale Electric Quadrant
RE:
WEQ SRS Conference Call Final Minutes – October 5, 2022
DATE:

October 7, 2022
WHOLESALE ELECTRIC QUADRANT

Standards Review Subcommittee

Conference Call with Webcasting
October 5, 2022 from 1:00 PM to 3:00 PM Central

FINAL MINUTES
1. Welcome
Mr. Robinson opened the conference call and welcomed the participants.  Ms. Trum delivered the Antitrust and Other Meeting Policies reminder.  The participants introduced themselves.  Mr. Robinson reviewed the agenda.  Mr. Wood moved, seconded by Ms. Rebillard, to adopt the revised agenda as final.  The motion passed a simple majority vote.
The participants reviewed the draft minutes from the August 19, 2022 meeting.  A modification was made to correct a typographical error.  The revised draft minutes were adopted on a motion by Mr. Wood.  The final minutes for the August 19, 2022 meeting are available at the following link: https://naesb.org//pdf4/weq_srs081922fm.doc 

2. Review any Standards Requests, Recommendations, or Minor Corrections

Mr. Robinson reviewed the Standards Requests, Recommendations, Minor Corrections Matrix.  He stated that since the last WEQ SRS meeting, several items have been added to the matrix for the subcommittee’s review.
Mr. Robinson stated that the first item is the recommendation developed by the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee in support of 2022 WEQ Annual Plan Item 3.b.ii.  Mr. Wood explained that this recommendation modifies WEQ-001, WEQ-002, WEQ-003, and WEQ-013 to make ease in the review of transmission profile changes that occur as a result of the preemption-ROFR process.  The participants reviewed the proposed modifications.  There was general agreement that no additional changes would be needed for consistency purposes.  Mr. Robinson recommended that the subcommittee submit late formal comments indicating that the WEQ SRS had reviewed the recommendation and found no further modifications to be made.  
Mr. Robinson stated that the next item is the recommendation developed by the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee in support of Standards Request R21005.  Mr. Wood explained that the recommendation modifies Table 25-3 in WEQ-001 to provide a better understanding of how competition is to be conducted between a firm request and a previously queued non-firm request or reservation.  The participants reviewed the proposed modifications.  There was general agreement that no additional changes would be needed for consistency purposes.  Mr. Robinson recommended that the subcommittee submit late formal comments indicating that the WEQ SRS had reviewed the recommendation and found no further modifications to be made.  

Mr. Robinson stated that the next item is a draft recommendation in support of MC22008.  Ms. Trum stated that the recommendation was drafted based on the review of the WEQ Business Practice Standards by the WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee, WEQ Coordinate Interchange Scheduling Subcommittee (CISS), and WEQ OASIS Subcommittee, performed jointly with the WEQ Cybersecurity Subcommittee.  She stated that based on this review, the WEQ CISS and WEQ OASIS Subcommittees, jointly with the WEQ Cybersecurity Subcommittee, identified standards to be reserved and moved to the new suite of cybersecurity related business practices, as identified by the minor correction request.  The participants reviewed Attachment 1, which includes the reservation of existing standards and any consistency changes to update standard references, and Attachment 2, which is the incorporation of the existing standards into a new suite of standards.  Ms. Trum noted that the draft documents had been previously reviewed by both the WEQ CISS and the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee, which both voted out motions to recommend the draft documents be forwarded to the WEQ Executive Committee for consideration.  Mr. Wood moved, seconded by Ms. Rebillard, that as the WEQ SRS reviewed the revisions proposed as part of MC22008 and found no additional changes needed for consistency, the recommendation be forwarded to the WEQ Executive Committee for consideration.  The motion passed a simple majority vote without opposition.
Mr. Robinson stated that the final activity to review as part of this agenda item is MC22012.  Mr. Wood indicated that he submitted the request on behalf of Southern Company and that the request proposes minor changes to WEQ-001 for consistency in capitalization.  The participants reviewed the proposed modifications included as part of the request.  There was general consensus that no additional modifications should be proposed prior to consideration by the WEQ Executive Committee.
The matrix as revised based on discussions during the meeting is available at the following link: https://naesb.org//pdf4/weq_srs100522a1.xlsx. 
3. Review and Update NERC Activity Report

Mr. Robinson reviewed the NERC Activity Report.  He stated that one new item had been added to the report for subcommittee discussion, NERC Project 2022-04 EMT Modeling.  It was noted that this NERC effort relates to inverter-based resources.  Mr. Robinson suggested that as the WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee has several annual plan items related to energy storage/batteries and distributed energy resources, the WEQ SRS should continue to monitor NERC development on this project.  There was general agreement.
Ms. Trum stated that regarding NERC Project 2016-02 Modification of CIP Standards, NERC staff has communicated that they anticipate the CIP Virtualization suite of standards to be presented to the NERC Board of Directors in November 2022.  She indicated that the proposed standards are the subject of a formal comment and balloting period that ends on October 7, 2022.  Mr. Robinson noted that this is a NERC effort that the WEQ SRS has been monitoring since it is related to cybersecurity.  Ms. Trum commented that the WEQ Cybersecurity Subcommittee reviewed this activity as part of its effort to develop a no action recommendation for 2022 WEQ Annual Plan Item 4.b.  She stated that that the WEQ Cybersecurity Subcommittee has identified this NERC project and any standards approved by the NERC Board of Trustees for review as part of similar efforts next year.
The NERC Activity Report as revised based on discussions during the meeting is available at the following link: https://naesb.org//pdf4/weq_srs100522a2.xlsx. 
4. New Business

Mr. Robinson asked about the status of the NERC MOD A Reliability Standards.  Ms. Trum responded that as part of FERC Order No. 873, the Commission reiterated its intention “to coordinate the effective dates for the retirement of the MOD A Reliability Standards with the successor North American Energy Standards Board (NAESB) business practice standards” and noted that the proposed retirement is still pending before the Commission.  She indicated that NAESB staff has been engaged in recent communications with NERC staff regarding these standards and that FERC staff is aware of the pending retirement of the reliability standards and the upcoming industry implementation of the WEQ-023 Modeling Business Practice Standards.
Adjourn
The subcommittee adjourned at 1:42 PM Central on a motion by Mr. Wood.
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